
Troon CP School, New Road, Troon, TR14 9ED 

Email: secretary@troon.cornwall.sch.uk 

Web: www.troon.cornwall.sch.uk 

Dates for your Diary. 

Monday  15th January ~ FTS meeting  - all welcome  -  6.30pm 

Thursday 18th January ~ Taste of Italy Menu 

Friday 26th January ~ Youth Speaks  - 4.00pm  

Monday 29th January ~ FGB Meeting  

Wednesday 7th February ~ Valentine Disco 

Monday 12th - Friday 16th February  ~  Half term  

Reception Place - Urgent for Nursery Parents 

If you require a reception place for your child you must complete a form by 15th January 2017.   

NB: Even if your child currently attends our Nursery they will not automatically be given a place 

unless you complete the form.  You can apply online at www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions  Your child will 

have brought home a leaflet about this earlier this term. For more information telephone 0300 1234 101 

Headteacher's Certificates for last week 

Hedgehogs: All of Hedgehog Class. 

Beech: All of Beech Class. 

Willow: Liam & Lily. 

Hazel: Grace & Layla. 

Oak: All of Oak Class. 

 Maple: Selena   

Handwriter of the Week! 

Well done to the following children who  

received Hand Writing certificates for 

their achievements in our celebration 

assembly on Friday:  

Rec - Tai  Beech - Kellan  Willow - Macy    

Oak - Dexter Maple - Logan  

 

Mathematicians of the Week! 

Well done to the following children who received 

Maths certificates for their achievements in our 

celebration assembly on Friday:   

Hedgehogs - Riley  Oak - Jacob   

Beech  -  Oakley     Maple - Oliver   

Willow  - Kaitlyn   Holly - Isabel  

Hazel  - Jade  

Multi – Skills Club 

 

Please note that Multi-Skills after school club 

will not start until Tuesday 23rd January.  The 

charge will still be £10 as the cost of this ses-

sion has   increased and the school already 

subsidises this club. 

Winter Wear 

Please make sure that children come to school with warm/waterproof clothing: 

coats, hats, scarves and gloves for playtimes and the journey to and from school.  

It may also be advisable for children to wear their wellies/waterproof shoes when 

walking in and going outside.   

 

Please make sure they bring their inside shoes/plimsoles to school for lesson times. 



Parking  

Please ensure you park sensibly and safely when parking outside of the school. We have had several complaints 

about people parking inconsiderately on the road by the bottom gates of the school (Lower meadow).  

Thank you. 

Tea Party 

Congratulations to Scott, Isabel, Lily and Amber from 

Y6 who attended the reading tea party on Thursday.  

They are all amazing readers and it was an  absolute 

pleasure discussing books they had read, hearing their 

recommendations and finding out more about their 

learning.  

Keep up the good work. 

Afterschool Clubs 

Afterschool clubs start next week with the exception of Multi-Skills which starts the week after (23rd    

January). Your child will have brought home a note if they have been unsuccessful in securing a place in a club.  

All other children have got the places they have asked for. The only club that is over subscribed is Hula-

Hooping. We have given places to children that did not get into the club last term initially and the other places 

to those children who were first to hand in their slips. 

Sad News 

Unfortunately I have some sad news to share with you – Arthur Luscombe our former and much loved site 

manager passed away on Saturday 30th December. Arthur had been in a hospice receiving care for the last few 

months. Although very ill he kept his wonderful sense of humour to the end. Our thoughts are with his family 

and friends.   

Breakfast Club Drop off 

A polite reminder that when dropping off for Breakfast Club no child should be entering the school via the 

staff carpark. unaccompanied.  Children should use the main playground gates to access the school site and 

walk to the back doors to the Hall.  

Housepoint Cups 

 

Well done to the following children who earned 

the most house points in their year group last 

term  -  they were    awarded with a house point 

cup that they will keep for a term.  

 

Well done  -  a super achievement 

 

Y6 -Oscar , Y5-Zara, Y4 -Gabriel, 

Y3-Kayleb, Y2—Louis, Y1—Brandyn,   

Reception-Jack  

 

The winning house was Truro and Lily the house 

captain collected the cup. 



Help required 

We have some books that need covering  -  if there are any parents that could spare 

some time to help that would be amazing  -  just let Mrs Mankee know in the office. 

Thank you 

Swimming Gala 

Well done to Lily, Maya, Zara, Noah, Morgan, Gabriel, Isabel, George, Oscar,  

Taiya-Mai, Aalayah, Maddox, Connor & Tyra who took part in the Swimming Gala on 

Wednesday.  Everyone swam well and our year 5 girls team qualified to the finals 

which will be held next week.  


